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OUR COMMUNITY

RITUAL CALENDAR – December



	 Friday, December 1   		  7:30 pm 	 Family Service		

	 Saturday, December 2 		  10:30 am 	 Shabbat Service 1 BM	

	 Friday, December 8 		  5:30 pm 	 Tot Shabbat Service 

						      8:00 pm 	 Shabbat Service

	 Saturday, December 9 		  No Service

	 Tuesday, December 12		  7:15 pm 	 Joint Ritual Committee Meeting	

	 Friday, December 15		   7:00 pm 	 Chanukah Service   

								        Joint Choir with TEEM

	 Saturday, December 16 	  	 No Service

	 Friday, December 22 		   6:30 pm	  Shabbat Service

	 Saturday, December 23 	  	 No Service

	 Friday, December 29 		  6:30 pm 	 Shabbat Service

	 Saturday, December 30	  	 No Service

	 Friday, January 5			   7:30 pm	 Family Service

	 Saturday, January 6		   No Service
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B’NAI MITZVAH



Dec. 2	 Jeremy  Sirof		 Steven & Melanie
Jeremy is an avid baseball fan who plays for the Seminoles organization as a pitcher, outfielder and 
first baseman.  He turned this love of baseball into his mitzvah project where he volunteered with 
the League of Yes to assist children with disabilities play our national pastime. Recently he joined 
the Merrick Avenue Middle School cross country team. Balancing out his athleticism, Jeremy is 
also an All-County and LISFA violinist. This year he has learned much about torah reading with 
Mrs. Altman and is excited to help lead the service on December 3rd surrounded by his family and 
friends.

Temple B’nai Torah 

Family of the Month!
 By Rachel Minkowsky

Becoming part of a synagogue means becoming part of a new community. 
This month, I’m introducing you to Maya Manashirov and her beautiful 
family. 

Meet the Manashirovs!

Introduce us to your family. Who’s in the picture?
Tanya & Gennady Livshits, Maya, Alexandra, Juliana
Where did you grow up, Maya? Belarus, Russia; Baltimore, MD; 
Gravesend, Brooklyn.

What town do you live in now? North Wantagh

What’s your favorite local bagel place? Bellmore Bagel Cafe

What do you do for a living? I’m a Pre-K teacher in Brooklyn

What’s your favorite family activity? Anything outdoors: we take walks to Forest City Pond. We climb trees. We even 
inspect bugs!

Favorite family movie or TV show? Descendants. I love the plot: the children of infamous Disney villains get an opportunity 
at a better life. Give the underdog a chance!

Favorite Jewish holiday? Sukkot. We built our first sukkah this year. I wanted to try it last year but wasn’t sure where to 
start. I looked up ideas on Pinterest. I found vines and sunflowers, bamboo branches for the “roof,” and repurposed a vinyl 
tablecloth for the walls. We decorated it with gourds and fruits. I spent about $100 total, and the kids had so much fun! 

Why did you join TBT?  We went to Tot Shabbats and thought they were fun for all of us. I felt like I learned a lot from the 
children’s songs, and it was a comfortable atmosphere for beginners. A membership at TBT gives us a way to connect as a 
family. I loved the feeling of instant comfort, acceptance, and understanding. 

If you were a kind of Jewish food, what would you be and why? 
Definitely pierogies. They’re comfort food. It’s filling and delicious! 
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OUR COMUNNITY

Our Friday Night Tradition

SHABBAT

When my daughters were born, it hit me: My husband and 
I had created a new generation of American Jews. That 
responsibility sat heavily on me. I wanted to teach my 
girls about who they were, but wasn’t quite sure where to 
start. “Do what they’ll understand,” my mother advised, 
so my initial efforts were through music and food. But 
by preschool, I thought they’d appreciate other kinds of 
lessons.
	 I mentioned to my husband that we needed to do 
more. Our daughters were growing fast, and their Jewish 
identities weren’t just going to form on their own. He 
agreed, and suggested that we start observing Shabbat. 
“We’ll light candles,” he promised. “We’ll sing. It will be 
fun.”
	 I was excited and worried. Would this new family 
tradition make my children “too Jewish” to blend into our 
diverse neighborhood? Or would someone someday tell 
them that they weren’t Jewish enough?
	 I pushed my concerns aside, and tried to make our first 
Shabbat fun. I planned a simple dinner that I hoped my 
daughters would eat: roast chicken, garden vegetables, and 
challah. I made fruit ice pops for dessert as a special treat. 
I found purple candles for my beautiful candlesticks–their 
favorite color.
	 I started cooking early, and my oldest stayed with me. 
In minutes, she coated herself, and most of the kitchen, 

in a thin layer of flour. “I didn’t want the dough to stick to 
me,” she said with a shrug. We stood together as the stand-
mixer whirled. I let her pour some ingredients in the bowl. 
Her dark eyes sparkled with the excitement of being given a 
responsibility. We set it aside to rise.
	 It was time to light the candles. My active daughters sat 
still for once, mesmerized by the flames. My husband taught 
them the blessing for wine and the one for bread. He took 
out his guitar and played songs he remembered from camp. 
He was right; it was fun—so much fun that we’ve done it 
every Friday since. 
	 Some nights, we’ve invited friends and family to come 
celebrate with us; some nights, we’re on our own. It’s been 
more than two years since that first Shabbat, and our life is 
always busy. But Shabbat forces us to slow down. It gives 
us all a chance to turn off our phones, relax, and enjoy each 
other.
	 It’s not perfect. There are nights where we’re all 
exhausted, and we’ve lit candles over take-out. Challah is 
usually store-bought. But I still make it when I can. Both 
girls like to help, and even though it’s messy, I prefer it that 
way. My daughters may cover themselves in buckets of 
flour, but I hope this tradition sticks.

Rachel Minkowski is a congregant, and a guest columnist 
this month.

I want to thank my Temple family 
for their support by attending the 25th Anniversary Dinner of

 ‘Rebuilding Together Long Island’ 
which honored myself and Sol’s memory. 

When I mentioned that my rabbi was there the audience 
“Ooh-ed and Ahh-ed”.

Thank you for your love and support

Elaine Goldstein

By Rachel Minkowsky
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INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBI

This December we have a wonderful 
opportunity that only occurs once 
every two years.  This year we have 
the biennial convention of the Union 
for Reform Judaism.  And this year it is 
conveniently located on the East coast, 
right up the road in Boston.  This is 

our chance to be with, meet, break bread with and learn 
from lay leaders, professionals and clergy from across 
the spectrum of the Reform movement.  If you have 
never experienced an Erev Shabbat service in the midst 
of 5,000 other Jews, that is a spirit-lifting event that is 
not to be missed.  I wish that each and every one of you 
could be with us there.  Knowing that is not possible, we 
will be sharing photos, videos, stories and reports when 
we return. Of course, December also brings Chanukah, 
our Festival of Lights.  The first candle should be lit 
the evening of Tuesday, December 12th.  This year our 
TBT Chanukah celebration will be bigger and brighter 
than ever, as TEEM joins us for a joy filled service and 
candle lighting on Friday, December 15th.  
	 You may remember that our sages discussed whether 

we should light all the candles the first night, removing 
one each night as the holiday continued, or start with 
one and add a light each night.  Well, we all know 
which alternative was chosen, and with good reason; 
we should definitely add more light to this world of 
ours rather than take it away. 
	 Many cultures have some sort of tradition or 
celebration involving light as the winter solstice with the 
shortest daylight hours of the year approaches.  It seems 
almost ironic, or perhaps calculated, that immediately 
after the solstice the daylight hours begin to increase 
once again. 
	 Let us all be thankful for the light in this world 
while we strive to create more of it to dispel the 
darkness that seems to have been spreading this past 
year.  	 May the light of Chanukah spread throughout 
the Secular New Year, and may both be full of joy for 
you.

With blessings of peace,
Rabbi  Howard Nacht

 

 

 

 

 

Happy New Year
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INSPIRATION FROM OUR CANTOR

“One imagines joy as a flame.  Like all 
flames, it needs oxygen, some life force, 
a combustible material, a significant 
activity, and then the white heat of 
profound effort or activity leading 
ultimately to inner satisfaction, if not 
ebullience.” 

		  I would take this quote from author Thomas Cottle 
one step further and add that taking that single flame and 
adding it to light other flames multiplies that light and the 
joy. As we approach Chanukah I like to remember that we 
take the darkest and shortest days of the year and insert light 
and joy through our celebration. We create that ‘significant 
activity’ as we prepare for the joyful holiday of Chanukah.  
The unique power of Chanukah lights are also linked to 
the nature of the miracle they commemorate. The miracle 
of the Maccabean victory over Greek oppression and the 
cruse of oil that lasted well beyond its time are stories we 
tell and retell. The victory over oppression involved the 
transformation of darkness to light. The Chanukah lights 
that commemorate this also hold this power.  
	 Each night we light candles, enjoy latkes, play dreydl, 
and give gifts and gelt. The familiar traditions make our 
short nights warm and full. But Chanukah can also be a 
wonderful time to teach about mitzvah and tsedaka. There 

are many among us who need a miracle; who need a bit 
of light and joy. This year consider starting a tradition of 
creating a family ‘Chanukah Project’. Whether it is learning 
Jewish values, donating or volunteering, let it be a family 
discussion and decision. Chanukah will have even greater 
meaning as you dive deeper with your children. Want ideas? 
Our URJ website (www.urj.org) offers many resources on its 
Chanukah page.
	 We at TBT have an opportunity to add to the joy and light 
by bringing our own chanukiot (menorahs) to Temple for our 
annual Chanukah Shabbat Service on Friday, December 15th 
at 7pm. Remember to bring five candles as we join together 
for the fourth night of Chanukah. TEEM will also be joining 
us and after a brief service we will enjoy a Chanukah Song 
Fest featuring all our TBT/TEEM singers with a special 
welcome to the 3rd, 4th and 5th graders of TEEM. But first 
we will begin the evening by singing the blessings over all 
our beautiful chanukiot and lighting the candles, filling the 
back of our sacred space with our flickering lights. 
	 May each flame fill us with light and warmth. And may 
this Chanukah bring new meaning to giving and sharing joy!  

Chag Orim Sameach – Happy Festival of Lights!
Cantor Rica Timman

FROM THE EDITOR’S PEN

 A Chanukah present for you…some of my favorite Chanukah comics.
Mark Chester, 

Editor, TBT Times

November has arrived, truly the “Month-of-Holidays”. National holidays to be sure, but so much 
more. The national days of Election Day, Veterans’ Day, and Thanksgiving have been joined by 
‘First Day of Daylight Savings’, ‘Day-After-Thanksgiving’ (aka Black Friday), and – newest of 
all – ‘Cyber Monday’! That’s asking a lot for a month with only thirty days.

In contrast, the concurrent  Hebrew month of Chesvan is the “Quiet Month” or sometimes the 
Bitter Month” since there are NO Jewish festivals to enjoy.  Except for my birthday, which falls 
each year on 14 Chesvan.

When I taught Hebrew school I encouraged my students to research their Hebrew Calendar 
birthday and remind their parents to take note of that date. You can easily do this, too. My 
preferred site (there are many) is www.hebcal.com/converter. Keep in mind that every nineteen 
years your secular birthday and your Jewish birthday coincide -- and how special is that!

Mark Chester, 

Editor, TBT Times
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OUR COMMUNITY

OUR TBT SISTERHOOD SOURCE

 

Shalom Achot. Hello sisters. 
December is a funny month. It is one of 
the darkest and coldest months of the 
year, and yet, families are celebrating 
holidays that are surrounded by light 
and warmth. Chanukah begins the 
evening of December 12th and ends 
on the evening of December 20th. 
Our temple will be ablaze with the 
glow on our Chanukiot on Friday, 

December 15th. Will you be there? With our multicultural 
society and families, some of us help family and friends 
celebrate Christmas and/or Kwanzaa. Again, light and 
candles will be a part of the celebration.
	 Will you be a part of Biennial this month? Will you 
be aglow in the warmth of URJ and our leadership of 
Reform Judaism? Will you purchase something from our 
Chanukah sale on Sunday, December 10th?  We will have 
many items reasonably priced for the holidays in the lobby 
and in the Judaica shop. Perhaps you’ll feel the warm 

glow in your tummy when you attend our “Savvy Sightseers 
Food to Travel By” program on Monday, December 11th.  
Meredith Lubin, our Religious School Director will present 
our Rosh Chodesh program: “Why do Women Light Candles 
“on Sunday, December 17th. The Brotherhood-Sisterhood 
Dinner takes place on Wednesday, December 19th. Light up 
your evening with good food and good friends.
	 Are you beginning to see a pattern? Our Sisterhood and 
our temple bring warmth and light to us all.  Come and join 
us if you haven’t already done so. You’ll be glad that you 
did.
	 May you and your family have a holiday season filled 
with light, joy, and love. May we all have a new year filled 
with peace, love, and the light of understanding of our 
brothers and sisters throughout our temple and the world. 

B’Ahava, with love,
Louise Ponticello

President, TBT Sisterhood

Tessa Kean Head Shot for TBTTimes –  

Chai Club 

 

 

CHAI LIGHTS
What a great membership dinner we had 
at Domenico’s! Sixty-three members 
enjoyed good food and good conversation. 
Thank you to Rita Hofer, Shelley Lomove 
and Martha Kolodkin for all they did to 
make the dinner so successful.

	 Onward we go to our December 4th 
meeting. Emily & Howard Altman will 

be showing us how to make our Chanukah even sweeter. 
Holiday music and games are included.
	 Do not forget the free Massapequa Philharmonic Concert 
on Sunday, December 10th at 3pm at Berner Middle School. 
Join other Chai Club members for a delightful concert.
	 Please let me know if you are coming to our Monday, 
January 8th meeting at 1:30pm. We will be viewing ‘Deli 
Man’ and sampling some yummy treats before and after the 
movie. We sometimes need some extra warmth during the 
cold winter months.
	 Are you free on December 24 at 7pm? Please contact me 
(tessakean@gmail.com) for a special dinner we have each 
year.
	 May we all enjoy a happy Chanukah and a healthy and 
happy new year.
 	 Tessa Kean 

(tessakean@gmail.com)

I am so looking forward to some fun 
things on the horizon for this December! 
The Religious School will be celebrating 
Chanukah together on Sunday, December 
10th with a PTA sponsored Chanukah 
party. 

	 	 On the following Tuesday, 
December 12th we will be having a special 

candle lighting during school since we will all be together on 
the first night! BNTY will also be participating in some fun 
and creative Chanukah themed activities. I hope you will all 
enjoy your own holiday traditions in your homes as well – 
one of my favorites is the food! While my mother makes 
my favorite latkes, I always find it fun to also make some 
sufganiyot with my family and friends. My favorite recipe 
can be found by following this link: https://sugarspunrun.
com/fried-donut-holes-no-yeast/.  They’re quick, easy, and 
delicious every time! 
	 Wishing you and your families a warm and joyous 
holiday season!

Meredith Lubin, 
Religious School & Youth Director

RELIGIOUS  SCHOOLHead Shot of Meredith Lubin, Religious School/Youth Group Director 
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OUR COMMUNITY

BROTHERHOOD NEWS & VIEWS
Once again I want to thank all the 
Brotherhood members who helped in 
putting up and taking down the Sukkah
(including our new Honorary Member, 
Julia Brite).  I also want to thank Julia, 
Ellice Toscano and Les Richards for 

decorating the Sukkah so beautifully.
	 On October 8th, we had a wonderful Chinese dinner with 
our fellow brothers at Temple Emanu-El. It was a regret that 
the weather did not cooperate and the dinner could not take 
place in their Sukkah. Nevertheless, a good time was had by 
all.

 



	 The members of Emanu-El’s Brotherhood have been 
attending our dinners and breakfasts as we look for more 
ways to get together as the merger date draws closer.
	 As I write this article, we are looking forward to our 
Holiday Fair on Sunday, November 26th. Thanks again 
to Ben and Sharon (another new Honorary Member of 
Brotherhood) for all the hard work they do to make the fair 
possible.
	 Don’t forget our Chanukah breakfast (with latkes) on 
Sunday, December 10th.

Happy Chanukah and Happy New Year to all.

Mickey Horowitz
Brotherhood President



TBT GOES TO THE DOGS…(AND CATS, AND GERBILS, AND……..)

Under beautiful sunny autumnal skies, furry friends of all types were welcomed at the annual ‘Blessing of the Animals’. 
Organized by Marty & Vicki Goldberger, and under the guidance of Rabbi Nacht & Cantor Timman, our four-legged 
family members received our appreciation through prayer and song. The event included a special remembrance for 
those pets that have passed on.
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OUR COMMUNIT Y

Hi everyone,
It occurs to me that I spend a lot of space talking about trips, 
but the real fun is in the pictures. So, I will spend less time 
talking about what we have done, and include more pictures.
	 The Troop is off to a fabulous start. We have had two 
camping trips already. The first was to West Hills Park in 
September, staying local but still getting out into the open 
spaces. The second (and cooler) trip was to Blue Rocks 
Campground in Lenhartsville, PA. This campground has a 
field of blue-gray rocks that were left by a glacier thousands 
of years ago, long before humans came to North America. 
Equally cool is the fact that this campground is conveniently 
close to the Appalachian Trail. The Troop hiked over seven 
miles, going through a segment of the Trail, getting higher 
than 1500 feet above sea level at Pulpit Rock. The Scouts 
cooked trail lunches on the way.
	 The Pack is also going gangbusters. Our first big event 

PACK AND TROOP 189

was the Fall Festival at Schiff Scout Reservation. The staff 
worked hard to put on a great event, and everyone had a 
great time. Like all of Pack 189’s events, this was a full 
family event, and most of the youth spent all day in costume 
(as did the staff). The evening featured “Trunk-or–Treating” 
followed by a campfire. Of course, the Pack also does a 
Halloween Party for the October Pack Night, and we had a 
blast singing songs, listening to stories, and playing games.
	 Pack and Troop 189 meet Thursday nights in the Youth 
Lounge. The Pack meets from 6:15 until 7:30 and the 
Troop meets from 7:30 until 9:30. Anyone looking for more 
information can contact me at jjscotch2@gmail.com or 516-
476-7372.

	 J.J. Scotch, 
Pack Assistant Cubmaster and Troop 

Assistant Scoutmaster



10	 B’nai Torah Times Visit www.tbtwantagh.org for the latest information.

OUR COMMUNITY

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Fifty-four years ago, our nation 
was mourning the loss of the 
youngest elected leader of the 
United States.  John F. Kennedy 
was only 46 when his life was 
taken, and our country was 
shocked and devastated by this 

tragedy.  This year also marks the 100th anniversary of 
his birth, leading many to revisit his record.
	 As time passes, the legacy and stature of JFK 
continues to grow.  True, earned, factual, fantasy 
…..opinion varies.  Was it his charisma, his youth, his 
oratory excellence?  Was it his policies, his actions 
while in office, or his ability to inspire and energize the 
American people?  
	 The world was nervously watching the US and 
USSR as the Cold War was showing no sign of ebbing.  
Rhetoric on both sides was continuous and pointed – 
which society and governmental structure was “better” 
– which would survive?
	 The election of 1960 was a transformative 
election – for the first time, television, and all that it 
conveyed, would have a true impact with the electorate.  
Campaigns would be longer and appearance would 
now play an important part in the process (for better or 
worse).  History tells us the debate between Kennedy 
and Nixon was instrumental – Kennedy calm and 
confident, presidential, Nixon nervous and sweaty.
	 The press (however ones defines that) did not 
play as instrumental a role as it does today.  It is widely 
assumed that the media knew much more about the 
personal lives of the candidates, and yet, remained 
mute.  One can only imagine, without much guesswork, 
what the result would have been in today’s media 
environment, had these details been made public.  Right 
or wrong, that is a debate for a future column.
	 The popular vote was the closest in history; only 
about 100,000 votes separated the two.  The electoral 
vote, not as close, JFK totaled 303 electoral votes to 219 
for Nixon.

	 While Kennedy’s tenure was short–lived, his 
memory and approval remain positive among the masses.  
What was it about him that cause so many to look back 
with such reverence?  He had many errors in judgement 
and a country in distress – the Bay of Pigs disaster, the 
continuing escalation in the Cold War, a Congress that was 
antagonistic, activists across the country growing bolder, 
an economy that was not performing, and an escalating 
“situation” in South Vietnam.
	 Things did start to turn around in late 1962 – the 
Cuban Missile Crisis was a watershed.  This was followed 
by partial nuclear test ban treaty, and the economy began 
improving.  Not exactly a resume that warrants such 
glowing memories.
	 JFK made his mark more with his words and 
confidence than by his actions.  He inspired a nation, and 
maybe a world, with his spark, his initiative, his challenges.  
He looked at the country and generated tremendous call 
to action, along with nationalistic pride.  He understood 
sacrifice and the cost of freedom.  And his words are just 
as relevant and important today – maybe more so. 
	 We all have been taught his most famous line, “And 
so, my fellow Americans, ask not what your country can 
do for you – ask what you can do for your country.”  But 
others are just as inspiring: 
	 “One person can make a difference, and everyone 	
	   should try.”
	 “A man may die, nations may rise and fall, but an 	
	   idea lives on.” 
	 Some political ideas never get old: “Let us not seek 
the Republican answer or the Democratic answer, but the 
right answer.  Let us not seek to fix the blame for the past.  
Let us accept our own responsibility for the future.”
	 Ultimately, might it just be that, for a President, being 
presidential is more than action, more than appearance, 
more than a game player?  Maybe JFK and his legacy 
endure because the lessons and ideas he shared are still 
so significant and substantial today.  History is a great 
teacher, let us all take the time to learn.

Les Kule
Congregation President

Kule’s
o 
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r
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OUR COMMUNITY

TBT-PTA
Happy Chanukah from the TBT-PTA!!! 

We are excited for our Annual Chanukah Celebration to 
be held on Sunday, December 10th with crafts and games 
including very spirited games of dreidel! This is always 
a high point of the school year and we are looking for 
volunteers. 
	 Our Gingerbread Menorahs Kit fundraiser was a big 
success and should be ready to be picked up soon. Remember 
to post photos of your creations on our Facebook page!
	 Please mark your calendars for our upcoming Sunday 
meetings; December 3rd and January 7th and February 4th 
all at 10:00am following the Brotherhood Breakfast.

	 Did you know that 100% of your TBT-PTA membership 
goes directly to programs and supplies for the students? If 
you have not yet joined the PTA, membership costs $18.00 
and helps the PTA to provide fun and educational programs 
for our Religious School all year long. Membership forms 
can be found in the Temple Lobby. Thanks so much for 
your support!
	 Here are some photos of our ‘Pizza, Prayer and Pajamas’ 
event that was held in October. 

Warmest regards, 
Ilene Hellman
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OUR COMMUNITY

CIRCLE OF FRIENDS

Circle of Friends

Circle of Friends is an active social group that complements the other arms of the Temple. We 

have members of all ages, marital status and religious backgrounds. We are looking for couples 

and singles of Temple B’nai Torah to join. We provide Temple members with the opportunity to 

meet a group of highly talented and interesting individuals. Membership will offer a mind-

stretching adventure whose end is not yet in sight.  In addition to having a year full of 

entertaining functions, you will be making friends with active Temple members who will make 

your time at the Temple enjoyable. So if you are ready to embark upon the boundless sea of 

adventure, you are welcome to join with us.

Some of our annual Circle of Friends activities include 

 

           

Summer Boat Ride Military Bridge Membership Dinner Chanukah Party

Bowling Tournament Retreat and Many More …

A special reminder for new TBT members: As first time Temple members, you automatically 

get a free year of Circle of Friends Membership. Please take advantage of this opportunity to 

get to know us and discover for yourselves the great spirit of Circle of Friends. We would like 

to share this feeling with all TBT members. If there is anything else you would like to know 

about our group, please don’t hesitate to contact us. Here’s to good times to come!

Cordially,

Sharon & Ben Cernese

Co-Presidents

Welcome to Circle of Friends 
which is a group of Temple 
members – singles as well as 
couples who enjoy each other’s 
company in purely social settings.  
We love to eat together, travel 
together, explore together and 
have fun together – the way that 
friends should and do!  We are a 

growing group of members who realize that life sometimes 
throws us curves but no matter what our status – single or 
couple (married or not), young or not-so-young, Jewish or 
not – we need our Circle of Friends.
On October 28th, a large group of us met in the Social Hall 
to enjoy a great dinner arranged by Paula & Arnie Minsky 
and then played a challenging game of Military Bridge – 
a fun game based upon the children’s game of war.  The 
evening - filled with laughter, hijinks and food – brought 
together our members of all ages as we battled team after 
team until, as the night ended, Joan & Brian Levy and Patti 
& Dave Schuster marshalled their forces to defeat the field.  
Kudos to Debbie & Art Schlesinger for coordinating this 
very enjoyable evening!  (We would have pictures of our 
exciting evening, but we were having too much fun to take 
them!) We are all looking forward to a similar type evening 
on Saturday, February 24th when we will be bringing you 
another of our spectacular events – Game Night.
On October 29th, Circle of Friends in conjunction with 
Chai Club, saw a revival of Fiddler on the Roof at Bellmore 
Theater, followed by dinner.  Even though we all knew 
the play, the superb cast brought tears to our eyes as the 
familiar tunes and themes pulled at our heart strings. Kudos 
to Stephanie Neigeborn for coordinating this event.  We are 
also looking forward to returning to the Theater again on 
Sunday, April 29th for the next installment of our series – 
this time for Funny Girl.  Look for the flyers so that you can 
join us!
Our arm also joins the rest of Temple B’nai Torah in many 
activities.  Plans for the future include a Chanukah party on 
Sunday, December 17th, our annual Bowling Tournament 
and dinner on Sunday, January 7th, and TBT Square Dance 
on Saturday, January 27th – something for everybody!

We are looking forward this year to expanding our 
membership so that more of our Temple Friends can enjoy 
what Circle has to offer to everyone.  With new members, 
come new ideas and new activities.  Look for our membership 
flyer in the Temple rack, on the Scroll and on the Temple 
website www.tbtwantagh.org.  Join with your friends so that 
we can all be part of a bigger and better Circle of Friends!

Sharon & Ben Cernese
Co-Presidents, Circle of Friends 

  Mona - Personal Caregiver            

•	 15 years’ experience caring for the elderly
•	 Qualified caregiver; CPR and First Aid certified
•	 eyes and ears for the family at medical 		
	 appointments
•	 Engage in daily activities: managing 			
	 appointments, medicine reminders, grocery 		
	 shopping, cooking and serving meals, running 	
	 errands, organizing mail/bills and more
	 Provide companionship and friendship: movies, 	
	 library and coffee shop visits, organized games
	 (Bridge, Canasta, Mahjong), etc.
	 ~   Reliable, hardworking, loving and patient
	 ~    Excellent driver with car
	 ~    Native Long Island mother and grandmother
	 ~    References available upon request

Nothing is too difficult, no job is too much.
I put my heart and soul into what I do,

nurturing the elderly as if they were my own parents.
If your loved one is in need of my services please

Call Me:  516-524-8444
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OUR COMMUNITY

Chai Club 
General Meeting

December 4, 2017
7:30 pm K/L

      

Emily Altman and her son Howard will show us 
how to make delicious treats - tasting included. 

We will be singing and enjoying Chanukah 
festivities.

Come & Enjoy with Your Friends
Open to all

Celebrate November & December Birthdays 

Delicious Desserts All Evening 
Any Questions? Contact Tessa at 516-504-0012 or tessakean@gmail.com

Please RSVP if you are not a TBT Chai Club member. 



14	 B’nai Torah Times Visit www.tbtwantagh.org for the latest information.

SPECIAL GIFTS
SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS

	 Temple B’nai Torah follows a long and rich heritage of Tzedakah, consistent with our Jewish 
tradition. Such giving often recognizes a birth, birthday, Bar/Bat Mitzvah, wedding, anniversary, or 
death. Your generosity, large and small, continues to provide for Temple B’nai Torah by sustaining 
programs for its members. A beautifully inscribed card is sent acknowledging and commemorating your 
gift.

Please mail this form to the Temple, together with your check payable to Temple B’nai Torah.
This will ensure that your donation is acknowledged in a timely fashion.

	 Enclosed is my gift of: ___$10 ___$18 ___$36 ___$54 ___$100 ___ Other $___________

Get Well to: ___________________ In Honor of: __________________In Memory of_______________

From _____________________ Send Card To___________________ Relationship__________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________________

For either the Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund or Cantor’s Discretionary Fund, please make your check payable
to the fund; for all other fund donations, please make your check payable to TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH.

Send to: Temple B’nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11793-2025

TEMPLE FUNDS
Adult Education Fund
Bishop Family B’nai Mitzvah / Religious School Fund
Cantor Walter Lewis Fund
Chapel Fund
Choir Fund
Holocaust Fund
Adult Library and 
     the Rabbi Deanna Pasternak Children’s Library Fund
Lowell Golden Mailing Center Fund
Prayer Book Fund 
Rabbi Raab Fund
Rose Mandel Holocaust Education Fund
Sandi and Joel Friedman Stage Fund
School Enrichment Fund
Social Action Fund
Tot Shabbat Fund
Temple Beautification Fund 
Torah Repair Fund 

YOUTH FUNDS
Dr. Pat Kussoy Youth Scholarship Fund 
Youth Activities Fund
Joanne Scherzer Youth Fund
Bernard Weinstein Youth Fund

ENDOWMENT FUNDS
Roslyn Slomin Memorial Fund
Doris & Ed Kliegman Adult Education Fund 
Jubilee Endowment Fund
Fund for Life

MEMORIAL FUNDS
Harvey Beller Fund 
Harvey Cohen
Judy Bardavid
Lisa Yucht
Steven Cohen

Friendly Software, Inc. 

How unhappy and disappointed 
are you with your business software 

or accounting system?? 

FSI has been helping businesses increase 
productivity and profitability through better 

use of technology since 1987. 

Let us show you how!! 

Free initial consultation. 

Les Kule - lkule@fsiny.com 
516-349-7513 
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OUR COMMUNITY

TEMPLE  B'NAI  TORAH 
Circle of Friends 

  
  

CHANUKAH 
PARTY 

 Sunday, December 17,2017  
Time: 5:00 pm 

                 TBT Social Hall                    
Cost of Dinner: $20.00 per person 

      $25.00 per person  non-club member 
  Appetizers * Deli platters from Ben’s * Potato latkas * Dessert/Beverage 

             
 

 

Bring one $10 Wrapped Grab Bag Gift 
   

Before December 11, 2017, make checks payable to: TBT Circle of Friends 
Mail to: Temple B'nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Ave., Wantagh NY 11793 

or leave in the envelope in the Temple Office  
For info, call Ann Dinstell 798-5724.  

NOTE: No reservations accepted after deadline!! 

-  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  - 
Name(s) _______________________________ Phone _______________ 

 
If you have special dietary needs, please call Sharon at (516) 322-8126. 

 
Amount _$___________  Check # ___________________ 
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SPECIAL GIFTS

YOU MAKE THE DIFFERENCE
RABBI’S
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In memory of: 
Frances Ross from Arlene Ismach

PRAYER BOOK FUND
In honor of:
Ben Cernese’s 

speedy recovery from TBT Sunshine

DORIS & ED KLIEGMAN
ADULT EDUCATION FUND
In memory of: 
Ellen Solomon from Babette Gaines
Ellen Solomon from Rita Hofer

SHABBAT PRAYERBOOK
In memory of:
Linda Meyer’s sister Jennie 

from Tom & Ellice Toscano & Family

CHILDREN’S PRAYER BOOK
In memory of:
Aida Gouveia from 

Barbara & Don Gouveia

HARVEY BELLER FUND
In memory of: 
Leo Streickler from 

Sharon & David Forman

BEAUTIFICATION FUND
In memory of:
Celia Strow from 

Tom & Ellice Toscano
In honor of:
Engagement of Marc Happes and 

Miriam Stoll from Brian & Joan Levy
In appreciation of: 
All the honey donations from Marcia Kotkin

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL ENRICHMENT FUND
In memory of:
Annette Robb from Adrienne Robb

Fund & Jay Fund
In honor of:
Birth of my great grandson, 

Max Bradley Argondizza
from Sandy Dabrusin

ONEG SHABBAT &  FLOWER FUND
Bar Mitzvah of Jeremy Sirof from

Steven & Melanie Sirof

RABBI’S
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In memory of: 
Frances Ross from Arlene Ismach

PRAYER BOOK FUND
In honor of:
Ben Cernese’s 

speedy recovery from TBT Sunshine

DORIS & ED KLIEGMAN
ADULT EDUCATION FUND
In memory of: 
Ellen Solomon from Babette Gaines
Ellen Solomon from Rita Hofer

SHABBAT PRAYERBOOK
In memory of:
Linda Meyer’s sister Jennie 

from Tom & Ellice Toscano & Family

CHILDREN’S PRAYER BOOK
In memory of:
Aida Gouveia from 

Barbara & Don Gouveia

HARVEY BELLER FUND
In memory of: 
Leo Streickler from 

Sharon & David Forman

BEAUTIFICATION FUND
In memory of:
Celia Strow from 

Tom & Ellice Toscano
In honor of:
Engagement of Marc Happes and 

Miriam Stoll from Brian & Joan Levy
In appreciation of: 
All the honey donations from Marcia Kotkin

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL ENRICHMENT FUND
In memory of:
Annette Robb from Adrienne Robb

Fund & Jay Fund
In honor of:
Birth of my great grandson, 

Max Bradley Argondizza
from Sandy Dabrusin

ONEG SHABBAT &  FLOWER FUND
Bar Mitzvah of Jeremy Sirof from

Steven & Melanie Sirof
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SPECIAL GIFTS

YAHRZEITS

2920 Long Beach Rd. • Oceanside, NY 11572

Call today: (516) 536-3600

• Letterhead • Envelopes • Business Cards 
• Brochures • Journals • NCR Forms • Newsletters 
• Graphic Design • Mailing Lists • Mailing Services • Invitations
• Website Design • Internet Ads • Email Blasts • Promotional Items

Quality 4, 3, 2 & 1-color printing
and copies at very reasonable prices!

Peace of Mind Guarantee: 
At PIP Printing in Oceanside you 
always receive personalized service 
from people who care about your 
business as much as you do.

Try us. You’ll love our service!
> > > > > > > > > > > >

Professional
GRAPHIC DESIGN

Services

Email: pip268@pip.com • www.pip.com/oceansideny

and more . . .

Joseph Leidner from Marilyn Leidner
Dr. Morris Newman from Harriet & George Bernstein
Joseph Askin from Jeff & Joanne Wengroff
Sol Schindler from Sharon & Arthur Schindler
Dave Albert from Harvey Albert
Saundra Honig from Leonard Honig
Fanny Noll from Richard & Francine Tepper
Jack Gallin from Yvette & Harvey Consor
Jack Meyerowitz from Laura & Mel Yorke
Esther Gornitsky from Florence Garnet
Israel Miller from Alvin & Maxine Jacobs
Bonnie Boyle from Rita Hofer
Mark Cohen from Richard Cohen
Martin Kane from Paula Grant
Henia Sukienik from Gail Calo
Larry Schulman from Hannah & Herb Feldman
William D. Keyser from Sarita Keyser
Louis Krelenstein from Sarita Keyser
Nieves Krelenstein from Sarita Keyser
Shirka Krelenstein from Sarita Keyser
Rabbi Moshe Krelenstein from Sarita Keyser
Hortense Keyser from Sarita Keyser
William S. Keyser from Sarita Keyser
Thomas Roemlein from Sarita Keyser
Hyman Blackbeer from Rita & Harvey Drucker
Morris Nacht from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht
Rose Miller from Arthur Miller
Maxwell Lewis from Carol A. Finkel
Dr. Hyman Garnet from Florence Garnet
Arthur Becker from Elaine Becker
Robert Greenbaum from Laurie Epler
Louis Locke from Elaine Goldstein
Esther Locke from Elaine Goldstein
Paul Freed from Heidi & Glenn Rosen
Dorothy Newberg from Eileen Newberg & Family
Rosemary Lallathin from Diane Lewis
David Prosky from Larry & Jane Prosky
Jennie Meirson from Andrea & William Rifkin
Eva Lewis from Michael & Janine Berg
George Parmett from Richard & Beth Cohen
Blanche Swawite from Lois & David Swawite

 MAZEL TOV  TO:
Sandra Dabrusin on the birth of her
great-grandson Max Bradley Argondizza

YISKOR ELOHIM:
Ellen Solomon, member 
Mark Schneer,brother of Randi Forman 
Celia Strow, mother of Judy Levine
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OUR COMMUNITY

	 	
UNIONGRAM ORDER FORM

The following is a list of the boys and girls who will be celebrating their Bar/Bat Mitzvah 

December 2017 through March 2018
 Circle the names of those to whom you would like to send congratulations, and 

PRINT your name as you want it to appear on the Uniongrams. 

 Please return the list promptly with $1.25 for each Uniongram 

made payable to

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH SISTERHOOD 
and send to Neysa Levenstein

 15 Downhill Lane, Wantagh, NY 11793

516-221-7046

DATE	 CHILD’S NAME	 PARENTS

Dec.  2				    Jeremy Sirof				    Steven & Melanie

Jan.     27		   		  Jewel Goldberg				    Jeffrey & Janet

Feb.       3				     Jared Laibach				    Jeffrey & Stacy              

Mar.    24				     Shawna Walsh				    John & Alaina

___________Uniongrams @ $1.25 each = $____________

    PLEASE PRINT________________________________________________________________________________	

_______________________________________________________________________________________________

PLEASE NOTE: All uniongrams requested must be submitted  TWO WEEKS IN ADVANCE,  either by mail or left in the Union-
gram box in the Temple office. 

 PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CASH IN THE MAILBOX. 

  We cannot be responsible for lost money.
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PRODUCTS AND SERVICES

Michael C. Horwitz, CPA, P.C.

4190 Sunrise Highway - 2nd Floor, Massapequa, New York 11758
Tel: 516-795-7100   Fax: 516-795-7125  E-Mail: mhorcpa@aol.com



Main Telephone: 516-221-2370
Ext. 
#10 	Marilyn Pomeranz, Admin Asst.
#13 	Sue-Ellen Pennington,
	 Temple Administrator
#15 	Paula Metzger ,
	 Bookkeeping & Billing

#19 	Cantor Timman
#20 	Kitchen
#21 	Rabbi Nacht
#22 	Religious School Asst.
#24 	Meredith Lubin, 
	 Religious School Director
Rabbi Emeritus:
	 Rabbi Sanford Jarashow
	 Rabbi Robert Raab

Mission Statement
Temple B’nai Torah’s mission is to 
embody, enhance and perpetuate 
Jewish tradition by providing a 
welcoming spiritual home where 
the community gathers to worship 
God, study Torah, engage in acts of 
Tikun Olam (repairing the world), 
participate in Jewish rituals and 
life cycle events, and experience 
the joy of being part of a caring 
community.

Email: 
TBTTIMES@TEMPLE-BNAI-TORAH.ORG

Associate Editor: Rob Saunders
Staff Photographer: Harvey Drucker

Proofreaders: 
Laurie Chester

Tessa Kean 
Lynne Happes • Brian Levy

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH
2900 Jerusalem Avenue

Wantagh, NY 11793
Tel: 221-2370
Fax: 221-5082

WEB SITE: www.tbtwantagh.org
 Rabbi Howard Nacht
Cantor Rica Timman

B’nai Torah Times
is published monthly
by Temple B’nai Torah

Editor:
Mark Chester

Dated Material - Please Rush!

Address Correction Requested
 

For the most up-to-date TBT calendar please visit:
http://ournewtemple.org/calendar/main/webcal.html

 

Temple B’nai Torah and Temple Emanu-El of East Meadow 

 

Friday, December 15th at TBT 

Services begin at 7:00pm and will 

include a Chanukah SONGFEST  

featuring the combined Youth, Teen  

and Adult singers of TBT and TEEM.  

A special welcome to TEEM’s 3rd - 5th graders!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 

 

 

After Services, join us for 
delicious latkes, donuts, 
cookies, hot chocolate  

and more ! 

And in the Kiddush Lounge… 
Dreidel Games, Crafts,  
Coloring & Prizes for  

all the kids! 

Bring your family 
Hanukkia/Menorah and 
5 Candles and we will 
light them together! 

 

 

 


